
Archaeologists excavated four ship hull remnants along the Alexandria waterfront - one from the Hotel Indigo Site (44AX229) and three from the Robinson Landing 
Site (44AX235). Over 200 years ago, Alexandrians repurposed these old merchant ships to create new land along the Potomac River. 

Moving Giant Timbers 
The remnants of the wooden vessels 
ranged from 50 feet to 80 feet in 
length. Once they were uncovered, the 
wood was kept wet to keep it from 
cracking. Archaeologists  photo-
graphed the ships and mapped them in 
place. Each timber was labeled before 
being removed. Underground parking 
garages now take the place of the 
ships, but the information the ships 
hold a bout the past is preserved 
forever. Once labeled, each timber was moved from the 

site to be stored in water. 
Left: Archaeologists from Thunderbird Archeology kept the 
timbers wet once they were exposed to air. 

The Changing Waterfront 
Early Alexandria's shoreline looked much different than it does today. Free and enslaved 
laborers working for waterfront landowners created land to reach the deep water of the 
Potomac River, allowing ships to dock. Wooden structures held this new land in place. 
Some of these wooden structures included derelict merchant ships, like those now stored 
in Ben Brenman Pond. 

Historic map evidence suggests that the two southernmost ships from the Robinson 
Landing Site became part of this new land between 1798 and 1845. The two northernmost 
ships, including the one from the Hotel Indigo Site, were buried between 1748 and 1798. 

Above: Alexandria waterfront, Elizabeth Luallen. Courtesy of Alexandria Archaeology. 

Left: Ship remains (marked in red) were used to create new land. Historic maps from 
1748, 1798, and 1845 (marked in shades of green) show this changing shoreline. 


